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                        FOLLOW-UP SERVICE PROCEDURE  
                                 (TYPE R) 
 
                           COMPONENT - PLASTICS  
                               (QMFZ2,QMFZ8) 
 
             Manufacturer:    SEE ADDENDUM FOR MANU FACTURER LOCATIONS 
 
                              XXXXX (Party Site) 
                Applicant:    XYZ CO LTD 
             (XXXXXX-XXX)     1-1 MARUNOUCHI 5-CHOM E 
                              CHIYODA-KU 
                              TOKYO 100-8300 JAPAN 
 
                               
       Recognized Company:    Same as Applicant 
             (XXXXXX-XXX)      
                               
 
This Follow-Up Service Procedure authorizes the abo ve Manufacturer(s) to use the marking 
specified by UL LLC, or any authorized licensee of UL LLC, including the UL Contracting Party, 
only on products when constructed, tested and found  to be in compliance with the requirements 
of this Follow-Up Service Procedure and in accordan ce with the terms of the applicable 
service agreement with UL Contracting Party and any  applicable Service Terms. The UL 
Contracting Party for Follow-Up Services is listed on addendum to this Follow-Up Service 
Procedure ("UL Contracting Party").  UL Contracting  Party and UL LLC are referred to jointly 
herein as "UL."  
 
UL further defines responsibilities, duties and req uirements for both Manufacturers and UL 
representatives in the document titled, "UL Mark Su rveillance Requirements" that can be 
located at the following web-site:  http://www.ul.com/fus  and in the document titled "UL and 
Subscriber Responsibilities" that can be located at  the following website:  
http://www.ul.com/responsibilities . Manufacturers without Internet access may obtain the 
current version of these documents from their local  UL customer service representative or UL 
field representative.  For assistance, or to obtain  a paper copy of these documents or the 
applicable Service Terms, please contact UL's Custo mer Service at 
http://www.ul.com/global/eng/pages/corporate/contac tus , select a location and enter your 
request, or call the number listed for that locatio n.  
 
The Applicant, the specified Manufacturer(s) and an y Recognized Company in this Follow-Up 
Service Procedure must agree to receive Follow-Up S ervices from UL Contracting Party.  If 
your applicable agreement is a Global Services Agre ement ("GSA") with an effective date of 
January 1, 2012 or later and this Follow-Up Service  Procedure is issued on or after that 
effective date, the Applicant, the specified Manufa cturer(s) and any Recognized Company will 
be bound to a Service Agreement for Follow-Up Servi ces upon the earliest by any Subscriber 
of use of the prescribed UL Mark, acceptance of the  factory inspection, or payment of the 
Follow-Up Service fees which will incorporate such GSA, this Follow-Up Service Procedure and 
the Follow-Up Service Terms which can be accessed b y clicking here:  
http://www.ul.com/contracts/Terms-After-12-31-2011 . In all other events, Follow-Up Services 
will be governed by and incorporate the terms of yo ur applicable service agreement and this 
Follow-Up Service Procedure.  
 

◆リンク掲載情報１ 

フォローアップの役割について掲載されております。参考和訳は

下記をご参照下さい。 

http://www.ul.com/japan/documents/fs/news_fus20120604-1-jpn.pdf 

◆リンク掲載情報３ 

 UL グローバルの連絡先情報が掲載されております。日本のお客様は

日本オフィスのｶｽﾀﾏｰサービス、又は各担当までご連絡下さい。 

カスタマーサービス部：Customerservice.jp@jp.ul.com 

◆リンク掲載情報４ 

UL グローバルサイトの GSA 契約書のタームズ

（規約）が掲載されているページが表示され

ます。 

◆リンク掲載情報２ 

UL と加入者の義務について掲載されております。参考和訳は下記

をご参照ください。 

http://www.ul.com/japan/documents/fs/news_fus20120604-2-jpn.pdf 

◆ Party Site 番号： 

UL のデータベースにて使用している番

号です。お客様の会社名とご住所の組み

合わせに対し付与されます。 

◆Manufacturer 情報： 

Addendum への記載となりました。 

 

主な変更点のご紹介をしております。ご参照ください。主な変更点のご紹介をしております。ご参照ください。主な変更点のご紹介をしております。ご参照ください。主な変更点のご紹介をしております。ご参照ください。    

7777 か所（か所（か所（か所（3333 ページ）ページ）ページ）ページ）    
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It is the responsibility of the Recognized Company to make sure that only the products 
meeting the aforementioned requirements bear the au thorized Marks of UL LLC, or any 
authorized licensee of UL LLC.  
 
This Follow-Up Service Procedure contains informati on for the use of the above 
Manufacturer(s) and representatives of UL and is no t to be used for any other purpose. It is 
provided to the Manufacturer with the understanding  that it will be returned upon request 
and is not to be copied in whole or in part.  
 
This Follow-Up Service Procedure, and any subsequen t revisions, is the property of UL and is 
not transferable. This Follow-Up Service Procedure contains confidential information for use 
only by the above named Manufacturer(s) and represe ntatives of UL and is not to be used for 
any other purpose.  It is provided to the Subscribe rs with the understanding that it is not 
to be copied, either wholly or in part unless speci fically allowed, and that it will be 
returned to UL, upon request.  
 
Capitalized terms used but not defined herein have the meanings set forth in the GSA and the 
applicable Service Terms or any other applicable UL  service agreement.  
 
UL shall not incur any obligation or liability for any loss, expense or damages, including 
incidental, consequential or punitive damages arisi ng out of or in connection with the use 
or reliance upon this Follow-Up Service Procedure t o anyone other than the above 
Manufacturer(s) as provided in the agreement betwee n UL LLC or an authorized licensee of UL 
LLC, including UL Contracting Party, and the Manufa cturer(s).  
 
UL LLC has signed below solely in its capacity as t he accredited entity to indicate that 
this Follow-Up Service Procedure is in compliance w ith the accreditation requirements. 
 
 
 
William R. Carney 
Director 
North American Certification Program 
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                            LOCATION 
 
                XXXX (Party Site) 
(XXXXXX-XXX)    YXZ COLORING CO LTD  

AOMORI FACTORY 
                9 MIYAKE-CHO 
                MIYAKE-SHI 
                AOMORI-KEN 111-1111 JAPAN 
Factory ID:     XYZ 
UL Contracting Party for above site is:    UL AG 

◆ Factory ID 情報： 

Factory ID 情報が掲載されました。不

備のある書類がありましたらお手数です

がご一報ください。 


